CASA DE GLORIA, INC

20058 East Bell Road * Amite, Louisiana 70422 Pat's Cell #985-974-6735

December 2016

Merry Christmas everyone!

It's been a long time since I've written a newsletter and so much has happened; so let me update you on what's been going on over the past 2 years.

In March 2014, the Lord spoke to us about returning to Louisiana after 17 years on the mission field. We felt God said it was time to turn the churches over to the locals. Two years have passed and we are excited to report that the churches are flourishing and they are self sufficient. They continue to feed the flock by using the Video Bible school, Discipleship classes, and Journey to Freedom course with great success.

God instructed us to build a base of operations in Amite, Louisiana; so we began construction on our home base in November 2014. God said to Karen, "Just because you build a nest doesn't mean you have to stop flying." This phrase alone has brought great comfort during this time of transition.

Pat continues to travel to Mexico 3 times a year to visit, edify the body and to bring short term mission teams into San Andres Tuxtla. We have had the honor to baptize new believers, dedicate babies to the Lord, and bring an encouraging word to the congregations in the communities of San Andres Tuxtla every year.

In May of this year, God released me to return to San Andres for the first time since our departure. God was faithful to guide me to several divine appointments from the moment I stepped toward the airplane. CDG's van broke down in the airport parking lot. We called a tow truck but didn't know of a mechanic in Veracruz. Just then one of our neighbors happened to be parked next to our van, suggested a mechanic, showed us the way, and dropped by several times to check on us during the 8 hours it took to repair the van. I asked a cute 5 year old girl playing around the mechanic shop, if she spoke English. Maya thought it odd for me to ask her that but to our amazement the little girl said yes. I preceded to ask the little girls' mother if she often came to her husband's mechanic shop after work to which she replied, "Never". Before I left, she confessed to me that she recently asked God to send a christian to her to speak life into her. I was overwhelmed as I witnessed God's hand upon me directing my every move throughout my stay.

In September ,a team from Grace Harbor Family Church came to do a wellness campaign. They brought in vitamins, Albendesol for parasites, CPR material including

a video in Spanish, hygiene products, and so much love. They teamed up with local doctors and they ministered to over 100 people in the fishing community of La Barra. Nightly services were held in various locations and they saw God's mighty hand heal many.

One miraculous testimony I'd like to share is about a little boy from the Waterfall church who had a golf ball size tumor on his neck. He received prayer in the precious night's service. Pat invited the boys' parents to bring him, his medical records and x-rays the next morning to the medical campaign in La Barra and allow the doctors to check his tumor out. But by the time the doctors were able to tend to him, the tumor was no longer visible or present to the touch! PTL!

In October, we hosted our annual Revive conference in San Andres Tuxtla with Pastor Troy Thomas of Vidalia, LA. We saw more salvations than healings this year. We witnessed many miracles of healings from back and knee pain along with several tumors removed. He removed obvious profound tumors on a couple of people.

Every November, we have a yearly fund raiser and all proceeds go to Casa de Gloria. I regret to tell you that I failed to take any pictures of the garage sale this year. Thank you to everyone who donated items, their time, and energy to make our annual November participation in the 15 Mile garage sale a huge success.

We plan to start the new year off with a bang! Pat will bring a team from Indiana and Louisiana for a week to San Andres to present an evangelistic outreach program along with Samaritan purse gift boxes for the children for King's day, January 6th. Please pray God will continue to touch lives, young and old alike, and turn their hearts toward Him.

If you are interested in going on a short term mission trip in 2017, contact Pat at the number on the top of the page.

Thank you for your continued support of Casa de Gloria!

From our house to yours, have a super blessed Christmas and a wonderfully fruitful New Year!

Forever trusting in Him,

Pat & Karen Warren

Your missionaries to Mexico